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To Whom It May Concern: 
 

It is with pleasure that I offer this letter of recommendation for Dr. David 
Dantes, as an expert witness in Emergency Medicine and Urgent Care 
medicine, with whom I have worked for the past year.  Our projects include 
cases with challenging issues regarding Urgent Care Center and Emergency 
Department health care providers, standard of care, causation, and the 
appropriate administrative systemic medical response between and among 
medical professionals. 

 
Dr. Dantes has requested that I keep this brief, so I’ll confine my 

comments to the top three factors which inspire this letter. 
 

First, Dr. Dantes provides an efficient yet completely authoritative, analytically adept 
analysis of medical records involving complex urgent care and emergency medicine cases.  He 
quickly hones “the complex” to “the relevant”. He is highly skilled in expressing these views from 
all perspectives, and in each emergent clinical situation and circumstance. This includes a 
broad-based knowledge of the professional relationship responsibilities and dynamics between 
and among medical health care providers and the multifaceted medical systems within which 
they work.   

 
Second, his opinions are complete, well-considered and thoughtful, always based on his 

extensive training, and decades of first-hand experience in high-acuity clinical settings. More 
importantly, he does not miss the important details which may be buried in the records.  

 
Third, Dr. Dantes articulates complex medical facts and reasoning, both verbally and in 

writing, in a manner which makes them both interesting and comprehensible to the targeted 
audience. This is particularly valuable throughout the various stages of a litigated case, given 
the variety of audiences to be addressed.   
   
     In short, I am without hesitation in recommending Dr. Dantes as a person who 
possesses the traits of intellect, integrity, compassion, and commitment to excellence in his 
work. 
 

Please feel free to reach out, if additional information would be helpful to you. 

 
 

Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
 

 
Magali V. Sunderland 
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